Selectmen's Meeting Minutes-Wednesday, May 18, 2016 Sunderland Town Office Bldg.

Attendees: Tom Fydenkevez, Scott Bergeron, David Pierce, Sherry Patch

Guests: Thomas Harding, Stacy Myre, Bruce Bennett, Misty Lyons

Behind the Camera/ Chris Collins/FCAT

Call to Order

• Meeting called to order at 6:34 PM.

Appointments

• The board met with Thomas Harding. The purpose of this meeting was to conduct an interview for the position of Police Chief. Mr. Harding is currently employed by the Shutesbury Police Department as Chief. The board posed questions from a pre-selected list of questions selected by board members. Topics discussed included professional accomplishments, Community Policing, financial skills and experience, school safety, impartial policing, regionalization and sharing, and social media.

MOTION: Mr. Bergeron to adjourn the meeting

SECOND: Mr. Pierce

VOTED: 3-0

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Sherry Patch

Town Administrator